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22nd EUROPEAN SCOUT CONFERENCE  
CONFERENCE CIRCULAR 4 
 
 

To: National Scout Organisations in the 
European Scout Region 

 

Call for Nominations for election to the European Scout Committee 
 
Dear friends 
 
To comply with our constitutional requirements, we are pleased to send you formal notification of 
the call for nominations for election to the European Scout Committee at the elections to be held 
at the 22nd European Scout Conference in Norway from i7 to 21 June 2016. 
 
The European Scout Committee will comprise six members from National Scout Organizations in 
accordance with the Constitution of the World Organization of the Scout Movement, the 
Constitution of the European Scout Organization and the proposed Rules of Procedures 
for the 22nd European Scout Conference. 
 
We would like to draw your attention to some specific and important points: 
 

• The nominations should be submitted by a National Scout Organization that has cleared its 
membership subscription payments to WOSM at world and regional levels. The enclosed 
nomination form should be completed and sent to the World Scout Bureau – Europe 
Support Centre in Geneva, no later than Friday 17 February 2016, to comply with the 
Constitution of the European Scout Organization. The nominations will be translated into 
the two official languages of European Scouting and will form a Conference Document. 

 
• The term of service for a committee member is 3 years, renewable once, making a possible 

total of 6 years. Committee members are elected at the European Scout Conference by 
National Scout Organizations. The European Scout Committee strongly encourages member 
organizations to nominate young members to serve on the European Scout Committee. 

 
• The European Scout Committee induction meeting, which will follow the Conference, will be 

advised at the time of confirmation of receipt of the application.  
 
We would like to emphasise the need and the importance of selecting good nominees who will be 
able to contribute effectively to the work of the Region. It is also important that the Committee 
consists of members with experience in various categories of National Associations and from as 
varied a geographical and cultural distribution as possible. In order to help you in this choice, we 
have prepared a role description to be taken into consideration. 
 
If you have any questions or would like further clarification do not hesitate to contact us. 
Yours sincerely  

 
David McKee 
Regional Director  
 
Attached: Role Description + Nomination Form 


